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 “I urge you to live a life worthy of the calling you have received.  Be completely  
 humble and gentle; be patient, bearing with one another in love.”    
 Ephesians 4: 1-2 

Have you ever worked on what you thought was a great lesson and have it fall flat? 
 

Have you ever taught the same topic to two classes and have one be a roaring success and the other 
a flop? 
 

Have you ever started a class with what you thought was one objective or outcome and it ended up 
being a very different outcome at the end? 
 

Have you ever launched or floated an idea to the staff of your school only to find out that it missed the 
mark? 
 

Good teaching/leading embraces all such scenarios.  It adapts to its listeners and participants and 
builds in space for “rabbit trails” and creativity.  It allows others to lead.   It builds capacity and potential 
in the learning and teaching environment as well as opportunities for each of us to stay humble. 
 

It seems that there is much talk of change these days and yet….I wonder if good teachers have al-
ways known that giving their students a voice and allowing students space for creativity were and are 
the ways to students’ love of learning.  There will always be room for lecture, direct teaching and di-
dactic learning but as teachers grow into their vocation…..there ought to be more room for problem-
solving, groups, pairs, discussion, research and student choice. 
 

This is also true for leading.  Good leaders listen more than they “tell”.  They seek to provide direction 
(of course) but check with other stakeholders to ensure they have captured the essence of the mission 
and vision. 
 

This summer I heard the comment “learning to get out of the way” in two very different contexts…..one 
in the classroom and one referring to a principal’s role in the professional development of teachers.  In 
both cases, the comment was made to refer to the leader’s role in encouraging learning and develop-
ment.  If the culture of the classroom and the school is one where growth and development are cele-
brated and encouraged, then leaders need to “set the table” or the stage for that growth and develop-
ment to happen and then get out of the way.  Cultivating an atmosphere where diversity and creativity 
are honoured builds strength in our school communities.  The teacher or the leader becomes the 
cheerleader or coach as we journey down the road of life-long learning. 
 

True teaching and learning actually lead to empowerment and making one obsolete.  What is the best 
result in a classroom or a school?  When you have students and teachers who recognize that they 
have the capacity and potential to move forward without you!  We build for success…..and succession.  
We plant the seeds and nurture the growth of people who may actually do your job better than you.  
We have all had the experience of those students who we recognize as better than ourselves.  Instead 
of seeing these young people in a negative light or as a threat, we need to see them as gifts….. gifts 
for the furtherance of the Christian community.  Just as parents’ job is to grow independence so too 
our roles as leaders and teachers build up the community’s capacity and potential.  Building schools or 
organizations for success and succession ought to be one of the main goals in the Christian  
community. 
 

Whether you are starting in the classroom or as a school leader for the first time or a long-time  
veteran, see those situations where you could not predict the outcome as steps to success/
succession. 
 

We, at OCSTA, speak strength, courage and wisdom to each of you as you begin this new school 
year.  May God be praised and blessed by who you are and what you do!! 

                            Shalom, Diane 
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This will be a first of a number of mission/vision statements that we will share with our members throughout this school 

year in order to clearly articulate our beliefs as an association. 

1. As OCSTA continues its pursuit of articulating its mission and vision to its members, one area that is extremely important 
to identify is our belief around professional learning communities or PLCs.   

2.  We believe that learning takes place in community.  That all members of the educational community have something to 
contribute and have various perspectives.  This means ensuring that there is a variety of voices heard at the board and 
committee level.  We aim to build a board that is representative of the membership of OCSTA:  a balance of elementary 
and secondary; male and female; humanities, sciences; arts, are beneficial.  We seek representation from all parts of the 
province of Ontario as well as many different schools and districts.  This allows for the board of OCSTA to speak for the 
membership in its visioning and planning. 

3. As an organization, we seek to build PLCs across grades, divisions, disciplines and geographical locations.  We would like 
to provide opportunities for all our members to gather together to worship, reflect and praise the author and Creator of our 
world.  We build professional development days and opportunities for interactive reflection and learning.  We seek to  
create a collegial community of sharing and connection.   

4. We also seek to hold our members accountable in their educational task.  We commit to high standards and ethics for 
professional practice and conduct.  We wish to continue to be part of the conversation of what is a good Christian  
educator and how learning and teaching are at the heart of what we do.  We seek to work with leaders and schools to 
help develop models of supervision and evaluation and provide training if necessary to the staff in order to help fulfill the 
mission and vision of schools. 

5. We seek to develop PLCs online with our sister organizations, the OACS and OCSAA and commit to working with both 
organizations to plan ongoing relevant, innovative and inspirational PD.  We are committed to the ongoing development 
and support of the OACS/OCSAA/OCSTA initiative which is currently called “ECurriculum.ca”.  We hope to grow and 
mentor our members to continue to take leadership in our “Educators Helping Educators” online communities.  We also 
pledge support and resources to the development and training of these leaders.  

6. We wish to support programs to help identify educational leaders and put programs into place to “Train the Trainers” or 
“Train the Educators” with the understanding that those who qualify for such training would then share their knowledge 
with the community and take leaders in the online OCSTA communities called “Educators Helping Educators”.  We build 
strength and depth as we invest in our members and share the task of professional development. 

7. In all of our professional development, we seek throughlines or topics of interest that can be developed and extended over 
longer periods of time.  We seek to often begin a conversation of development at our annual convention, pick up the topic 
at a regional PD day and perhaps have a full day reflecting on practice in the summer with colleagues.   

8. We continue to work at our communication with all shareholders (most especially principals and the OACS) in Christian 
education so that our organization is transparent and clear about its direction, vision and goals.  We also look for points of 
contact and collaboration whenever possible so that all three organizations are pulling in the same direction.  
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We are pleased to welcome Peter Meerveld as OCSTA’s  new employment services consultant! 

Peter Meerveld has spent most of career working as a senior executive with the Ontario government providing a wide range of ser-
vices to a number of ministries in the area of natural resources,  
environment, agriculture and human resources.  He received much of his education and training at the Richard Ivey School of Busi-
ness at the University of Western Ontario in executive development and negotiation.  Although his experience as a leader was devel-
oped within the civil service, he honed most of those skills with non-profit organizations in the area of strategic planning, mediation 
and human resources planning. A large functional component of the various positions he has held focused on  
his facilitation skills helping individuals and groups deal with difficult issues - effectively managing complex  
public policy issues, contentious special interest group issues, human resource issues and grievances. 

His work with Christian educators has been extensive. As a long time chair of a prominent Christian High 
School, a strategic planner for a number of Christian Schools, a mediator with the Mediation Commission and 
most recently his work as the employment consultant, Peter has demonstrated leadership as a skilled negotia-
tor.  

Peter lives with his family in Guelph and currently owns ‘The Strategem Consulting Group’. 
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Andy Crouch is the author of Culture Making: Recovering Our Creative Calling, winner of Christianity Today’s 
2009 Book Award for Christianity and Culture and named one of the best books of 2008 by Publishers Weekly, 
Relevant, Outreach, and Leadership. In 2011, he became special assistant to the president at Christianity Today 
 International, where he has served as executive producer of the documentary films Where Faith and Culture  
Meet and Round Trip, and as editorial director of the Christian Vision Project. He serves on the governing boards 
 of Fuller Theological Seminary and Equitas Group, a philanthropic organization focused on ending child  
exploitation in Haiti and Southeast Asia. He is also a member of the editorial board of Books & Culture, a senior 
fellow of the International Justice Mission’s IJM Institute, and a member of the Board of Advisors for the John  
Templeton Foundation. His writing has appeared in several editions of  Best Christian Writing and Best Spiritual 
Writing. He lives with his family in Swarthmore, Pennsylvania. 
 

From 1998 to 2003, Andy was the editor-in-chief of re:generation quarterly, a magazine for an emerging generation of culturally creative 
Christians. For ten years he was a campus minister with InterVarsity Christian Fellowship at Harvard University. He studied classics at Cornell 
University and received an MDiv summa cum laude from Boston University School of Theology. A classically trained musician who draws on 
pop, folk, rock, jazz, and gospel, he has led musical worship for congregations of 5 to 20,000. 
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 Dan Beerens has served as teacher, principal, and director of curriculum and instruction in urban and  
 suburban public and Christian schools in Wisconsin, Illinois, and Michigan, and in various roles for 
 Christian Schools International. He is currently working as a self-employed K-12 educational consultant  
 (DB Consulting) in the areas of teacher evaluation and professional growth, curriculum design, school  
 improvement, and technology integration. He is the author of Evaluating Teachers for Professional  
 Growth: Creating a Culture of Motivation and Learning, published by Corwin Press.  
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‘Essential Questions Questions’: Why are Essential Questions so helpful for faith formation? What makes a great Essential Question? 
What is a process for improving our Essential Questions? Come for answers to these questions . . . and pose more questions! 
 

Is Colouring Outside the Lines OK? Exploring Cultur e Making at K-8: Research has shown that kids actually become less creative the 
longer they are in school.  How can schools that seek to image Christ in all things lead the way in approaching learning creatively and yet help 
students build competence?  Are these things mutually exclusive? 
 

Culture Making and Coherence in the 21st Century: N ew Ways of Encouraging Learning, Gr. 9-12—Part 1 & Part 2  
We will explore how new ways of thinking in education actually reveal biblical design. We will discuss how  
authentic projects can connect the new Ontario evaluation instrument, 21st century learning, student passion/engagement, and your school’s 
mission.  This workshop engages participants in dialogue about the strengths of current practices and presents examples for assessing and 
expanding student voice and meaningful involvement in classrooms and schools. 
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August 8-12   Educators Leadership Development Institute,  
 Orillia 
August 18  Retreat with OACS and OCSAA at Woodland  
 Christian High 
August 19   Board of Directors Meeting 
August 22/23   CSI Pension and Insurance Board, Toronto 
August 31   Woodstock District Breakfast Meeting 
 

 
 
 

September 6   School Begins! 
September 10   CEJ Board, Grand Rapids 
September 20   OCSTA Finance Meeting 
September 23   Mediation/Arbitration Commission 
September 29/30   OCSAA Retreat, Orillia 
October 5   Tyndale University College 
October 27/28   OCSTA Educators Convention, RUC 
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Congratulations to Tanya and Klaas   
Hoekstra  (Calvin Christian School, 
Hamilton) with the birth of Selah  
Arienne Melissa on June 17, 2011.  
She is also welcomed by her big 
brother, Sebastian, and big sister, 
Naamiya.  
Children truly are a gift from the Lord! 
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Thanks to those who allowed their name to stand.   

Congratulations and welcome to: Karl Nielsen  (Durham 

Christian High School, Bowmanville ), Kevin VanderHoek 
(Hamilton District Christian School, Ancaster) and Donna 

Veenstra (Orillia Christian School ).  We hope that you will be 
challenged to continue the vision of Christian education. 


